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The Park Bulletin

The Park Bulletin is published five times a year (February, April, June, September and November) by Sudbrook Park, Inc. to provide  
information about upcoming events, newsworthy items, community activities, and historical information,  

and to foster a greater sense of community among residents of Sudbrook Park.

Join the Fun at the Annual Sudbrook Park Halloween Parade 
Sunday, October 30th, at 3 pm!!!

Show everyone your scary, pretty, heroic, or wacky costumes as we celebrate Halloween with a Sudbrook Park 
tradition. The parade starts at the Kingston / Adana / Windsor triangle and marches to the playground where 
there will be prizes for the best costumes in each age category. Trick or treating around the neighborhood 
will follow the event. Neighbors are reminded to avoid parking on the parade route along Adana, Carysbrook, 
Olmstead and McHenry Roads. Thanks for your help!
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Sudbrook Park

Halloween Parade
Sunday, October 30, 2016

Visit the Little Free Library
Sudbrook Park has our first Little Free Library. If you aren’t familiar with this 
wonderful nonprofit-reading-promoting movement, you can access their website at 
www.littlefreelibrary.org

Stop by the entry triangle at Cliveden and Sudbrook Lane and check it out! Books 
are for taking or borrowing. Donations are welcomed! We are aiming to keep the 
library half full with children’s books in addition to books for grown ups. Also, we 
are happy to announce that a second library was recently installed at the 
park playground.
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Sudbrook Park Community Association Directory
The Sudbrook Park Community Association is in the process of assembling a Community Association Directory. The 
intent is to help neighbors get to know one another. The Directory will also include important information about 
Sudbrook Park. We hope that everyone will choose to be listed in the Directory. You will notice an elevated effort 
to collect information for the Directory. We hope to use social media, email, neighborhood events and even door 
knocking to collect information to assemble the Directory. If you would like to assist in collecting information for your 
block please email me at izzydens@gmail.com. While it is encouraged to have updated membership to be listed in the 
Directory, it is not required.

If you would like to be listed in the Directory, please email me at izzydens@gmail.com with the Subject: SUDBROOK 
PARK DIRECTORY-LIST ME. Please use the following format in your listing email:

Name & Spouse/Partner Name
Children, Birth Year
Address
Phone Number
Email Address
I would recommend:__________

I will use my family and address as an example of how a listing would appear:

Izzy Patoka & Denise Watkins
Rory, 2001
709 Cliveden Road
410-415-5429
izzydens@gmail.com
cdenisewatkins@gmail.com

I would recommend:

Plumbing: Lenny’s Plumbing 443-250-7019
Guitar Instruction: Kurt Hammond 410-653-9847

Thank you in advance for participating.

Izzy Patoka, Treasurer

What your Membership means
Imagine Sudbrook Park without the Holiday Tree Lighting, the Halloween 
and July 4 events. A terrible picture! These are the much-beloved historic and 
long-standing traditions your Membership supports. Member dollars pay 
for the maintenance of our lovely public triangles, for this newsletter, the SP 
website, for welcoming new neighbors, and clean up campaigns. Membership 
additionally supports numerous community and civic activities on our 
residents’ behalf.

By becoming a member of the community association, Sudbrook Park, Inc., 
you help keep our traditions alive and play a significant role in keeping 
Sudbrook Park the lively and lovely neighborhood it is.

Joining is easy! Fill out the form at the back of this newsletter and drop it off or 
drop it in the mail to our Treasurer, or pay online through our website, www.
sudbrookpark.org. Membership runs for one year from the time of purchase. 
Thank you! Your support is an investment in your community.

Common Ground Community 
Center, a resource center for 
home schoolers and their 
families located in Pikesville, is 
collecting is collecting new
kids slippers, sizes 13-3, for 
INNterim, a transitional 
housing program for women 
and children located in our 
community. Folks are welcome 
to leave them on my porch at 
508 Sudbrook Lane
and I will take them into 
Common Ground. 

For more information, please 
contact Cari Gohlinghorst
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Schedule of Upcoming community Meetings

Board Meetings:  Board meetings are held at  
7:30 pm on the third Thursday of each month and 
are hosted by the neighbor listed. You may want to 
check with the host to confirm that there has been no 
change in the meeting schedule or location. All residents 
are welcome! Please come and bring a neighbor! Help 
continue our cherished traditions and create new 
ones!

Thu. Oct. 20	 Deana Karras  507 Sudbrook Lane, 	
	 (410) 653-5010
Thu. Nov. 17	 Mark Plogman  603 Upland
	 (410) 484-0341
No December meeting

Sudbrook Park Landmark Committee (SPLC) 
Meetings:  SPLC meetings start promptly at 7:30 
pm. Residents are encouraged to attend, but we ask 
that you call the Chair, Charles Locke (410-580-0342) 
forty-eight hours in advance for issues to be presented 
to the committee. We suggest you check with the host 
to confirm that there has been no change in the meeting 
schedule or location.

Tues. Sept. 13	 Peter King 711 Cliveden Road
	 (410) 602-2796
Tues. Oct. 18	 Steve Brown	 701 Cliveden Rd
	 (410) 653-3362
Tues. Nov. 15	 Mark Majestic  607 Sudbrook Road
	 0(803) 549-0596

HAPPY FALL!
Whew! I know it hasn’t been fun having our water lines replaced and the streets are certainly in sad shape but the 
alternative is much worse! Thanks for all your patience around the construction and when it is all done our roads 
will be replaced and we should have less water main breaks. I don’t have an exact date for the projects completion 
but they have been working double shifts for the last couple months and I think it will finish up next year 
sometime with some time off for winter weather,
 
Our landscape committee has been surveying the neighborhood for good street tree replacement spots. We lose 
trees every year and it is really important that we have a good strategy in place to replace them. We are working 
on coming up with a program to both help with the purchase of the trees and with the planting and will keep you 
posted on the Facebook page. If you are interested in being put on a list for free or reduced price trees and/or would 
like help with the planting send an email to president@sudbrookpark.org with trees in the subject line. 

We now have two Little Libraries in the neighborhood thanks to Deana Karras!

We have also applied for a grant from Lifebridge Health to kickstart a neighborhood program to help anyone who 
needs it with yard work, lawn mowing etc. Thanks to Cory Farr and Michelle Garcia for proposing this program 
and doing the hard work on the grant application.

Thanks also to Ramon Gonzalez for all his hard work in getting Soccer Shots up and running in our stream valley 
park. I have heard nothing but wonderful things about this program and the photos in Facebook are worth a 
thousand words.

We have our Halloween Parade permit so watch out for tiny monsters, witches, the occasional toilet and other 
wonderful fancifulness on October 30. Parade takes off at 3 pm from the Kingston/Windsor/Adana triangle.

We always welcome anyone at any of the monthly meetings and can always use volunteers to help with events, 
task forces on road issues etc. See the listing of where and when the monthly meetings will be happening 
elsewhere in the newsletter.



Community Association 2016 membership drive
Sudbrook Park Inc.  January 1 - December 31, 2016  Membership

Membership Dues and Registration

Individual or household: $25	  Senior (65+): $20

Year you moved to Sudbrook Park________

Check here if you do not want your name listed when we publish a member list in the newsletter: 

Additional contribution: Triangle Landscaping: $____________________ Holiday Tree: $________________  

Other (please specify) $ for__________________________________________________________________ �

Payment options: 
Use the PayPal link on our website, www.sudbrookpark.org; or send a check made out to “Sudbrook Park, inc.” to 
Izzy Patoka, Treasurer, 709 Cliveden Rd., Pikesville, MD 21208, treasurer@sudbrookpark.com

Member(s) Information (please print clearly)

Last Name*(s)_ ____________________________________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________________________________________

Email address______________________________________________Phone__________________________
*�To include another household individual with a different surname at the same address, please include it here:

Last Name____________________________________ First Name___________________________________

Email address_____________________________________________________________________________

Volunteer Opportunities
All of the Sudbrook Park traditions, from the Fourth of July and Halloween parades to the Flower & Bake Sale and the 
Holiday Tree Lighting, are made possible by your donations, and the efforts of volunteers.

To volunteer, please check one of the boxes below: 

 Refreshments for Bake Sale or Events          Welcoming New Neighbors	  Dumpster Day
 July 4th or Halloween Parades	  Newsletter Distribution	  Holiday Tree Lighting

Help keep Sudbrook Park a great place to live


